Unapproved minutes of Village Council Meeting June 18th, 2014
1. Call to Order – the meeting was called to order at 7:00.  Directors present were: Kevin MacIlvane, Joe Palladino and Deb Denker
2. Approval of Minutes – n/a as the May meeting minutes were not yet published/distributed.
3. Old Business 
a. Drainage issue at 503 Hawthorne and home on corner of Walden Meadow and Mercer Lane – the drainage issues at these houses were discussed with Russo and Property Manager Chris Kohnle.  Russo is working on options to address the issue and will be providing a quote for the work.
b. Sidewalk Repairs – Kevin reported that all of the sidewalk repairs have been approved and about ½ of the work was already completed with the rest scheduled to be completed.  The repairs are at the prices quoted in 2013.  The walkway repair at 24 Ivy Lane will be completed once Chris talks to the owner about replacing or removing a step that could be removed.  
The amount budgeted for walkway repairs in 2013 was $3,000 but the actual cost to repair is approx. $17,000.  It was decided that the over budget amount would be taken from the $30,000 budgeted for tree work which would still leave almost $15,000 for any tree work that needs to be done.
c. Phase I Screening Project – some of the shrubs are dead – Russo is aware of this and will be replacing these.
d. Sprinkler/Irrigation system – the system on Morning Glory is down and the system was never extended to the Phase I Screening project which is contributing to the problems with the dead shrubs.  
e. 2014 Landscaping Projects – decision was made to delay contracting for project #11 – 15 until the fall if money is available in the budget.  These projects mainly entail cutting back brush behind Knoll houses and aerating lawns for the entire Village.
f. Phase II Screening Project – a decision to change the scope of this project to only include thinning the brush and removing the dead maple tree from section #1 of Phase II of the screening project was made.  Kevin will advise Russo of this change and Peter will work with Mark/Russo to determine what needs to be done.
g. Article XII – Rules Specific to Village Council – these rules were voted on and approved by the directors.  We will bring them up to the Conservancy Board and request that they be sent to Village residents for notice and comment.

4. New Business
a. Trash cans being left out overnight – Joe mentioned that his garage floor was being redone and that trash cans would be left outside for a few days.
b. Boundary Alternative Proposal – Peter discussed an idea to use land mass boundaries versus the tree line boundary proposed under the current plan to define the council boundaries.  This plan would save survey costs under the tree line plan which could be significant and help minimize disputes that could arise with tree line boundaries.  
5. Home Owners Forum –
a. [bookmark: _GoBack]503 Hawthorne Landscape project – Lynn Fitzgerals asked about the status of landscaping work that was proposed and quoted to be done at 503 Hawthorne Lane.  Kevin agreed to check and see why this project didn’t appear on the list.  
6. Adjournment:  Joe motioned to adjourn at 7:40 and Kevin seconded the motion. 
7. Next meeting: Wednesday, July 16th  2014, at 7:00pm
Respectfully Submitted                                                                                              
Deb Denker                                                                                                             
                        
    
